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Name:________________________________________________ 

Who	is	God?	
God	the	Holy	Spirit		

Intro		
If you were asked to describe the Holy Spirit, how would you respond?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Read catechism questions and answers 81  

The	Holy	Spirit		
There are many misconceptions about the identity of the Holy Spirit. Some view the 
Holy Spirit as a mystical force. Others understand the Holy Spirit as the impersonal 
power that God makes available to followers of Christ. 

For many Christians, the presence of the Holy Spirit is marked by high levels of 
excitement, emotional experiences, and people shouting and jumping up and down. 
Many will say that a sign of the presence of the Holy Spirit in a church is a church which 
is loud, emotional, and plays exciting modern music.  

The New Testament, however, does not say that these are indications of the presence 
of the Holy Spirit. The New Testament doesn’t say these things are bad or wrong, but it 
doesn’t say that these should be the way in which we judge if God’s presence is 
moving.  
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Who	is	the	Holy	Spirit?	
When Jesus was preparing to ascend back into Heaven, He told his disciples it was 
better for them if He went away, because, if He did, He would send “the Comforter” to 
be with them. Jesus would not leave them alone. On the day of Pentecost, the disciples 
were in a crowded room in Jerusalem. Suddenly, the Holy Spirit came upon them.  

However, the Holy Spirit did not make his first appearance in the book of Acts. The Holy 
Spirit was present at the creation of everything (Gen. 1.1-2). He is spoken about 
throughout the Old Testament.  

Although we can’t see the Holy Spirit, God has given us a great deal of information 
about who the Holy Spirit is from descriptions in the Bible. Simply put, the Bible declares 
that the Holy Spirit is God. The Bible also tells us that the Holy Spirit is a divine person, 
a being with a mind, emotions, and a will. 

The divinity of the Holy Spirit is clearly seen in many of the Scriptures, such as Acts 5:3-
4. In this verse Peter confronts Ananias as to why he lied to the Holy Spirit and tells him 
that he had “not lied to men but to God.” It is a clear declaration that lying to the Holy 
Spirit is lying to God. 

We can know that the Holy Spirit is indeed a divine person because He possesses a 
mind, emotions, and a will. The Holy Spirit thinks and knows (1 Corinthians 2:10). The 
Holy Spirit can be grieved (Ephesians 4:30). The Spirit intercedes for us (Romans 8:26-
27). He makes decisions according to His will (1 Corinthians 12:7-11). The Holy Spirit is 
God, the third Person of the Trinity. As God, the Holy Spirit can truly function as the 
Comforter and Counselor that Jesus promised He would be (John 14:16, 26, 15:26). 

Discussion	
Make copies of the following discussion questions for each student. Read the 
following statements about the Holy Spirit and discuss the questions as a group. 
Write down the groups answers. 

1. The Holy Spirit is a person.  Many people tend to think of the Holy Spirit as a force. 
Sorry all you Star Wars fans, He is not an impersonal force or thing. The Spirit is 
repeatedly referred to in the Bible as a person – never an “it.” The Spirit is person that 
we talk to, relate with, make ourselves available to, and cooperate with. Read Matthew 
28.19 and Eph. 4.30. How should viewing the Holy Spirit and not a thing affect the way 
we live? 
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2. The Holy Spirit is God. He is not less than the Father or the Son; He is consistently 
equal. Sometimes, just like other members of the Trinity, He is simply referred to as 
God. Read Acts 5.3-4. How do you think this ought to change the way we relate to the 
Holy Spirit? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. The Holy Spirit has His own mind and will. He thinks and acts according to His own will. 
His will is always in accordance (harmony) with the Father and the Son. The Spirit’s will 
is to strategically enable and empowers us to fulfill our mission here on earth. Read 
Romans 8.27 and 1 Cor. 12.11.  How should the thought that the Holy Spirit has His 
own mind and will affect the way you think and plan? 
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4. The Holy Spirit has emotions. Just like any person, the Spirit has emotions. Read Eph. 
4.30. Here Paul tells us not to grieve the Holy Spirit. How should understanding that the 
Spirit can be grieved affect our attitudes towards sin? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. The Holy Spirit is all- powerful, all-knowing, and all-present. Read Zechariah 4.6, 1 
Cor. 2.10, and Psalm 139.7-8. How do these truths affect the way we look at the Holy 
Spirit? 
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End by watching “ALPHA YOUTH | Episode 8: Spirit - Who Is the Holy Spirit and 
What Does He Do?” 

https://www.youtube.com/embed/kZgBR4KtZRM?start=317&end=630 

Prayer	
O God, who on this day taught the hearts of your faithful people by sending to them the 
light of your Holy Spirit: Grant us by the same Spirit to have a right judgment in all 
things, and evermore to rejoice in his holy comfort; through Jesus Christ your Son our 
Lord, who lives and reigns with you, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and 
ever. Amen. 

-Collect for Pentecost 

 


